
 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
On July 5, 2022, Gov. Larry Hogan directed the Maryland State Police to immediate suspend 
utilization of the ‘good and substantial reason’ standard when reviewing applications for Wear 
& Carry Permits, citing its unconstitutionality.   
 
This document is being supplied in connection with recent category changes on the Maryland 
Wear & Carry Permit application, and to enable me to continue processing my application 
without delay.    
 
My qualification sheet and other sections have been completed as directed.   
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 


